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Dear Friends 
 
 
For many people, the question ‘what is a Christian?’ is a confusing one. 
Most have learned something about Jesus and the Bible from school or 
from church, and yet, for whatever reason, have not been able to see 
the sense or the point of it all. Others have picked up second-hand 
doubts about the validity of the Christian message. Is the Bible reliable? 
How can God love us when there is so much suffering around? Surely 
science has disproved it all? 
There are good and convincing answers to all these question, but none 
of them makes sense unless we really understand the Christian answer 
to the bigger questions which trouble us all: Why are we here? What is 
the meaning of life? Is there a God out there who cares for me? And 
how can I get in touch with him? The Christian claim is that all these 
questions were answered decisively when Jesus Christ came into the 
world. 
Jesus taught that everything matters, because the world and everything 
in it, including people, belongs to God. What we do in God’s world and 
with it is important to God. He has never lost interest in his world, nor in 
any part of it. Some people think that God made his world and then 
grew tired of it, but this is quite contrary to what the Bible says.  
When God created the world he did it so that Jesus would be in charge 
of it. Jesus, through his death and resurrection, has become Lord and 
Master of the whole creation. He, therefore, has the right to control 
everything in the world, including your life and mine. We should all 
recognise him as our Master and God. We should all worship and obey 
him. This is what is meant by the statement ‘Jesus Christ is Lord’, 
which is the earliest Christian creed recorded. It is believing this and 
acting on it which makes a person into a Christian.  
There’s lots more to say and I’ll continue in the months to come, so stay 
with me as there’s good news to follow… better still, do join us for our 
child-friendly Easter services on Good Friday and Easter Sunday – both 
at 10.00am, with a Creche available. 
 
 
Every best wish 
Phil Parker 
Rector 
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Appleton WI 

Our April meeting will be held on Thursday, 
21st April at 2pm in the Village Hall. 
Julia Miles will talk to us about her “28 years 

as a diplomat’s wife.” What a fascinating title! 
There will be the usual raffle and a bring and 
buy stall. 
Visitors are always welcome, so do drop in. 

 
Elaine Flint 

01865 861838 

EASTER EGG HUNT 

Barry and I are once again organising the 
Appleton Easter Egg Hunt.  After such a 
couple of unsettling years we thought it would 
be a lovely tradition to reinstate. 
Parents, Carers, Grandparents, Aunties and 
Uncles please bring your children along to 
LONG CLOSE (the field behind the Church) 
on EASTER SUNDAY at 3PM when the fun 
will begin. 
In the past this event has been enjoyed by so 
many of the children from the Parish.  We have 
always managed to make this a free event for 
all and would like to do the same again this 
year.  We fund this event ourselves and with 
kind donations from local organisations, 
businesses, and private sponsors. If you are 
able to make a donation, please contact 
Rachel or Barry who would love to hear from 
you.  Donations can be monetary, or if you 
would prefer in chocolate eggs.  Any donation, 
whatever the size would be very much 
appreciated. 
Please come along and join us for a fun 
afternoon. 
 
Rachel and Barry Knight 
Tel: 01865 864977 Mobile: 07584426030 
rachelknight954@btinternet.com 

ST LAURENCE, 
Appleton with 
Besselsleigh Annual 
Parochial Church 
Meeting (APCM) 
Annual Parochial 
Church Meeting 2022 
Our APCM will be held on Wednesday 4th May 
at 7pm in Church. The evening will start with a 
fish and chip supper. Please let Carol 
Dodimead know if you plan to attend. There 
will be a charge of £7.00 for supper.  
For those not able to join us in time for supper 
the meeting will start at 7.45pm. 
At the APCM It is a legal requirement to 
present the Annual Report and hold a vote for 
the election of Lay members to the Parochial 
Church Council (PCC). The 2021 Annual 
Report will be available to download from the 
website from 20th April 2022  
www.stlaurenceappleton.org or email the PCC 
Secretary, Carol Dodimead 
pccsecretary@stlaurencechurch.org for a 
copy.  
The APCM is a meeting for all those on the 
Electoral Roll and anyone resident in the 
Parish. Please do come and join us. 

 
Carol Dodimead 07767796071 THE CHILDRENS 

SOCIETY HOUSE BOX 

SCHEME 

A big thank you to all box holders for your 

support.  Your collections have raised 

an amazing £450 over the last year in Appleton. 

If you would like to read more about the 

organisation please visit childrenssociety.org. or 

contact your local Box Coordinator on 01865 

863168. 

Sanchia Prickett 

http://www.stlaurenceappleton.org
mailto:pccsecretary@stlaurencechurch.org
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Appleton with 
Eaton Tennis 
Club 

 
A New Season 
Spring is here and we are just starting a new 
playing Season/year. Our hardier members 
have played all through the winter, however, if 
you’ve been hibernating, time to dust off the 
racquet and head back down to the courts. 
Existing Members should now have been 
contacted to renew their membership (by auto-
renewal or to set up a new direct debit). Please 
remember that our membership renewals/
joining are now by the Clubspark/Gocardless 
on-line process. If you have not received a 
renewal notice email then please email the 
Club on: 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com 
Members should note that the padlock (court 
and car park gates) combination will be 
changed on the evening of Sun 10 Apr. The 
new combination will be sent in your payment 
confirmation email (on or about 7 Apr). 
If you are not a Member but would like to join 
our thriving club, please contact the club by 
email - 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com .  
The new Membership Rates for the 2022/23 
Season are: 

 

 
We still cannot offer Pay and Play sessions to 
Non-Members. However, Members are 
allowed to bring along visitors for a small visitor 
fee. 

Adult £71 

Family £148 

Junior 11 and Under £13 

Junior 12 and Over £26 

Student £26 

Accompanying Adult £34 

 
Start the Season 
To start the season, we will be holding a Fun 
Mixed Doubles Tournament on the evening of 
Wed 4 Apr. The Club Tournament is now open 
for entries; entries must be received by Fri 15 
Apr and Finals Day will be on Sun 11 Sep. For 
full details see the recent Netcall email, or the 
Club website: https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub 
 
Current Opportunities for Play and 
Organised Coaching. 
The Tennis Club is very busy and offering a full 
service to all our Members. All our organised 
Club Social sessions are very well attended, as 
is Cardio tennis on a Wednesday morning. 
Adult coaching has resumed on Monday 
evenings. The Spring Term Junior Coaching 
Course is underway, and details of the Summer 
Term Course (starts after the Easter holidays) 
will be published soon. For full details of all our 
activities see the Club website:  https://
clubspark.lta.org.uk/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub 
 
Dates for the Diary 
 
Wed 4 Apr – Fun Mixed Doubles Tournament 
Tue 21 Jun - Ladies Mid-Summer Fun Night  
  Evening 
Sun 10 Jul - Maintenance Morning 
Sun 11 Sep - Club Tournament Finals Day 
Sub 18 Sep - Maintenance Morning 
Wed 5 Oct - Fun Mixed Doubles Tournament 
 
 
For more information and to contact the 
club: 
Email: 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com 
Website: https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/ 

mailto:appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com
mailto:appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
http://www.facebook.com/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/
http://www.facebook.com/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/
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Gardening 
Club 

 

 

 

We were due to have a talk on My Top Ten 
(or more) Herbs in March, but computer 
problems intervened. Looking back over the 
past two years we have been able to hold 
our lecture programmes on Zoom and this is 
the first talk which has had to be cancelled. 
Being able to continue with our programme 

on Zoom has been important to the club. 

 

Our next talk on Wednesday 13th April will 
be given by Bob Brown on Too Many Plants, 
Too Little Space. Bob is the founder of 
Cotswold Garden Flowers in Evesham, a 
plant nursery which specialises in hardy 
herbaceous perennials. The meeting will be 
held in the Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm 
and will be our first meeting in person since 
March 2020. Bob will be bringing a selection 
of plants for sale. Why not come along and 
join us for what will be an interesting evening 
– there is a small charge of £2 for non-

members. 

 

Over the summer we will be holding a series 
of events including our annual Plant Sale 
and summer BBQ in May, joining in the 
Jubilee Weekend with a Scarecrow and 
Front Garden display and two garden outings 
in July and August. Details of all these 

events to follow.  

 

Hon. Secretary 
Janet Hutton 

01865 865269 

Appleton Village Hall 
Suitable for meetings, parties, dances and 

wedding receptions.  
www.appletonvillagehall.com 

Evergreen Club 

 

Our meeting is on Friday April 8th when 
Christine Ewing will lead us in musical 
armchair exercises– gentle ones! Our plans for 
Jubilee meeting and weekend—bring your 

“little grey cells.” 

Hearty home-made teas and raffles. Come and 

give us a try. 

Trish Wagstaff 

Injured Animals on 

the Roads 

With spring arriving there are lots of animals 

around, on and near the roads of the village 

and its outskirts. No matter how carefully we 

drive accidents can happen.  

I have been in a position where I have had to 

pull a struggling fully grown deer who had been 

hit by a car/van and left in the road off of 

Oaksmere and then watch her die as I did not 

know who to call for help.  

Please take care when out and about and if 

you do happen to hit an animal please try to 

help, if it is still alive call Oxfordshire Wildlife 

Rescue on 07549 322464. They are a charity 

doing all they can to help wildlife around 

Oxfordshire and if they are able to will come 

out to help. 

Paula Wren 
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NEWS FROM 
Email: appletonshop@gmail.com  
Web: www.appletonshop.co.uk 
Tel:  01865 863191 

Opening hours: 
Shop 
Monday–Friday: 7am–6pm 
Saturday: 8am–1pm  
Sunday: 8am–12noon 
Post Office   
Monday & Thursday 
 9am–1pm 

www.appleton-eaton.org 
www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 
Shop Tel No: 01865 863191      
appletonshop@gmail.com 

 

 2019/20 2020/21 2021/22 
May 24,532 30,553 21,608 
June 24,276 28,172 25,008 
July 28,976 28,988 26,461 
Aug 25,199 24,338 23,714 
Sept 23,131 22,704 22,317 
Oct 23,504 22,402 21,125 
Nov 22,107 22,995 21,844 
Dec 24,524 24,992 24,552 
Jan 20,700 22,924 20,223 
Feb 19,962 22,000 18,923 
Mar 27,669 24,876 
April 28,522 22,316 

MONTHLY TURNOVER 

 

Easter Gifts  

• The shop will be stocking attractive Easter 

cards and a variety of chocolate treats and 

Easter eggs. 

• Cake is back! Laura is cooking her delicious 

home- made varieties again. 

• There is our usual excellent selection of wines 

and local beers as well as our wonderful local 

honey. 

 
Order your Easter Hot Cross 

Buns 

Natural Bread- order Tuesday for Friday 

collection  

£1.20 each 

Cornfields -order before noon Monday to Friday 

for next day collection 

Packs of 4-   £2.95  

Packs of 2 -   £1.50 

Easter Opening Times 
 
Good Friday          15th April    8 am- 12 noon 
Easter Saturday     16th April   8 am -1 pm 
Easter Sunday       17th April   8 am - 12 noon 
(NB No deliveries, collect papers from the 
shop) 
Easter Monday       18th April   9 am -11 am   
(NB No deliveries,    collect   papers from the 
shop) 
 
Post Office  
Monday    18th April   Closed  
Tuesday  19th April    Open 9 am -1 pm  

mailto:appletonshop@gmail.com
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 Prospective 

Newspaper 

Deliverers 
 

 

Please contact 

Jess Adams either 

directly on 07813 

267 149 or by leaving your details in the shop 

Please include the following: 

Name, age, date of birth and parents contact 

details 

Minimum age of 13 years 

Parent’s permission is required 

Jess takes people’s names in advance of their 

13th birthday to enable all relevant paperwork to 

be completed 

 

 Stop by for Coffee and Cake 

 

With the relaxation of 

the covid rules, we’re 

delighted to welcome 

back the chairs for the 

coffee counter in the 

Shop! 

For those who may still feel reluctant to pause in 

the shop long enough to drink a coffee, with the 

arrival of the spring sunshine with some warmth 

in it, try out the smart new outside table which 

the Parish Council so generously gave the 

Shop!    

 

Coffee, Cake, Sandwiches, Baguettes, Sausage 

Rolls, Pasties, Pastries – mid morning snack?  

Lunch?  Afternoon tea?   Hoorah!  It’s a return 

to the pre-Covid days when the Shop was a 

wonderful hub for a chat and a cuppa, not just 

for dashing in and out for a pint of milk! 

 

Welcome back everyone!  Let’s hear how you 

are getting on. 

 
Message from the 

Postmistress - Jubilee 50p 

coins 

Our postmistress has a limited supply of the 

special Jubilee 50p pieces which can be 

purchased from the post office. 

 First come first served! 

Volunteers Needed 

There are still two regular slots behind the 

counter needing to be filled: 

 3pm -5pm on Wednesday  

        1pm -3pm on Friday.  

We always need volunteers to cover when 

regulars are on holiday or off due to sickness. 

If you are interested in being trained, please 

ask a staff member. 

 
Message from our Community 
Shop Chairman, Directors and 
Staff: 
A very Happy Easter to You All. 
 
Take a look at the Community Shop home 
page on the village website at:  www.appleton
-eaton.org 
And Follow us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 
Shop Tel No: 01865 863191   
appletonshop@gmail.com 
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News from the Appleton with Eaton Parish 
Council 
Support for Ukriane 
The Parish Council has put ways residents can donate to the Ukrainian effort on the website and 
sent this via shout out.  The Council will be keeping apprised of the needs of refugees as the 
government’s plan evolves and we learn if there will be any refugees in the Parish.  There is 
already a list of volunteers of residents who are able to help in the case of emergency and the 
Council is ready to help in any way needed as those ways come to light. 
 
Parking 
The Parish Council would like to ask people to please not park on the pavement as well as to 
ask any guests/contractors the same.  The pavement is for pedestrians, pushchairs, 
wheelchairs, etc. 
Also, parking in the road will slow the speed of cars passing - so, a win win!  Thanks in advance 
for your help on this. 
 
Precept:  2022/2023 
Each year the Parish Council creates a budget based on previous year’s expenditure as well as 
projected expenditure.  This is discussed and approved by the council at a Parish Council 
meeting in the December/January timeframe and a precept is agreed based on this budget. 
For 2021/2022, the council reduced the precept due to less expenditure expected. The council 
was happy to have this reduction, especially during the Covid pandemic. 
However, the council has needed to increase the precept for 2022/2023.  Some of the budgetary 
factors have been: 

• The Parish Council’s income from sources other than the precept were reduced during 
the last two years. 

• Inflation related increases in costs, such as admin and insurance 

• The running costs for the sportsfield continue to rise, including the need to budget for 
seeding and fertilizing  

• Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations 

• Increased training budget for councillors 
Due to these factors, residents will see an increase in the Parish Council fees within your council 
tax bill.  When considering the budget and precept, the council considers its running costs in 
addition to taking into consideration what brings added value such as well-informed councillors, 
effective communication and village-wide events where appropriate, such as the Jubilee. 
We always welcome any input as to what you’d like to see from the council.  All meetings are 
open to the public with a public session for you to raise any issues you may have.  Residents 
can also raise any issues with the clerk who can be contacted via the information below. 
 

Allison Leigh, Parish Clerk 
01865 865 876 / parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com 
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PELLMANS 
Your Local Solicitors 

 
• Business and Employment 
Law 
  Contracts, Legal Compliance 
& Disputes 
• Property 
  Buying & Selling Homes, 
Commercial & Agricultural 
• Wills, Probate and Trusts 
  Tax Planning & Lasting 
Powers of Attorney 

01865 884400 
www.pellmans.co.uk 

 
1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Witney, Oxford 

OX29 4TB 
Home visits and evening appointments 

available 

Appleton Voluntary 
Transport Scheme 
(AVTS) 

If you live in Appleton, Eaton, Fyfield or 
Besselseigh we will try to arrange transport to a 
medical or dental appointment when you have 
no other means of getting there.  We will drive 
to the Oxford hospitals, or to Abingdon, 
Wootton or Witney.  The contact telephone 
number is 07503 447884.  Leave a message if 
your call is not answered and we will get back 
to you.   
 
Please note that 

• For the present Covid  safety measures 
remain in force (masks in car, please) 

• We need at least 48 hours’ notice of an 
appointment 

• There is a small charge to cover the driver’s 
fuel, etc, costs. 

http://www.pellmans.co.uk/
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Green Appleton 

announce the return of  

GREEN WINDMILL DAY 

    Saturday April 9th 

 Appleton's version of a  
 recycling swap-shop  
 Pick up your windmill and  
 instructions from the shop 
 from April 2nd. 

Appleton Churchyard  

Paths leading to the memorials at the rear of 

the manor cottages will be mown shortly so 

that people can easily walk across the grass as 

per last year.  The rest of the grass in the area 

will be left to grow as part of the churchyard 

project encouraging wild flowers and nature to 

flourish. Please note that we are attempting to 

control the amount of alkanet and nettles in the 

area by the shed and will be covering some 

parts of this area to keep the growth down. 

This will not be a permanent feature and we 

will remove it was soon as we can. 

On 9th April at 10.30, Rhiannon from Wild Ox-

fordshire will be in the Churchyard teaching us 

how to build bug hotels. We are very keen to 

add these to the area by the shed in the 

churchyard and it will be good to get expert 

advice.  Bug hotels are also very easy to incor-

porate into gardens.   All very welcome. 

Number 63 return  Bus 
Service through 
Appleton to Oxford 
 
When this service was reinstated it was only 
guaranteed to run until August 2021 but was 
extended to the end of March 2022 due to the 
Pandemic. Recently this deadline has been 
extended further to the end of May 2022 but the 
future of this vital service is still uncertain and 
will depend on decisions made by Oxfordshire 
County Council. I have heard murmurings of 
possible cuts to some routes, not just in our 
area. Passenger numbers using the 63 are 
generally low but the service is an important, 
necessary transport link especially for the 
regular users of all ages. 
I urge Appletonians to take the bus to Oxford 
whenever possible or convenient to help secure 
and make viable the continuation of the service. 
Once again, as I have stated before, the 
warning is :  USE IT OR LOSE IT. 
 
   Betty Griffiths 
   Appleton Bus Rep 

   Tel. 01865 863255  
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Appleton’s extraordinary son 
 
In 1655 Francis Dickinson’s heroic deeds in Jamaica were rewarded with 6,000 acres of fine 
land. Back home his older brother – Edmund – was just qualifying as a doctor in Oxford. 
Edmund had been a student at Eton and Merton College; he then set up his practice in The High 
in Oxford. Both brothers were born in Appleton to Rector William Dickinson and his wife Mary – 

née Colepepper.  

William worked in Oxford for some 20 years. He had many other interests – chemistry, religion 
and philosophy. These interests gave rise to several books and extensive links with influential 
Oxford and London academics. His interest in chemistry was typical of the time – that of 
alchemy. This was a long-standing philosophy with a key target of making gold out of lesser 

metals. Although this wasn’t possible much new chemistry was discovered as a result. 

His standing as a great scientist was sealed when he was elected a Fellow of the Royal Society 
at the age of 54. He then moved to practice in London. He moved into the house of Thomas 
Willis an eminent doctor who had described the detailed anatomy of the brain. The house was in 
St Martin’s Lane just north of the newly built – but modest – church of St Martin-in-the-Field. 
Here he continued to work as a doctor, philosopher and chemist; there is a now a bar - “The 

Alchemist” - in St Martin’s Lane. 

Shortly after arriving in London Edmund successfully treated the Earl of Arlington of a mass, 
possibly a hernia. This led to him being recommenced to King Charles II. The King and Edmund 
struck it off and became great friends. King Charles’ interest in chemistry led him to build a 
laboratory beneath his bedroom in the Royal Palace – The Palace of Whitehall. King Charles 

and his friends could then visit Edmund when he was carrying out his experiments.  

By now Edmund was royal physician to King Charles and he continued this role under King 

James II after the death of Charles II. 

Edmund suffered from kidney stones – a very painful condition – and he retired from medical 

practice on the overthrow of James II. 

He spent his retirement experimenting in chemistry and writing. One major text – “Physica vetus 
et vera” – was a complex mix of Jewish, Christian and scientific concepts – that he tried to 
integrate into a single whole. Much to my surprise this book – in Latin - has been reproduced 

and is for sale today – 320 years after first publication. 

On his death in 1707 he was buried in St Martin-in-the-Field with much pomp and ceremony. A 
large inscribed marble monument was erected in his memory; sadly this was lost in the later 

rebuildings of the church. 

 

John Evans 
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EDITOR: David Staunton, Homeleigh 
House, Netherton Road, Appleton,  
Tel 862505 
Email:  editor.advertiser@gmail.com 
DISTRIBUTION COORDINATOR:  
Sophie Willis.  
Email:  willissophie@googlemail.com 
ACCOUNTS: Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell 
Lane, Appleton. Email: 
accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
 
NOTE: This newsletter is also available 
on the  Parish website. If you do not wish 
your item to be displayed online, please 
inform the Editor. All items are included in 
good faith, and the Appleton with Eaton 
Advertiser cannot take responsibility for 
any content. 

ADVERTISEMENTS See p.11 for costs and deadlines 

OXFORD WOOD RECYCLING 
A mystery no longer…. An Aladdin’s cave of 
reclaimed wood and UK hardwoods for 
construction and DIY 
And just down the road in Abingdon!  
Find us at 4, Suffolk Way OX14 5JX. Tel 
01235 861228. Website www.owr.org.uk     
Opening hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-4.30pm Sat 
9.00am-3.00pm. 
 

WI wheelchair is now available for use. A 
small contribution for maintenance would be 
appreciated. 
Contact Jennie Revell 863611 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING  
unbeatable results & your 
carpets dry in approx. 1 hour !   Call Grimebusters 
01865 726983 
 

FARMOOR OSTEOPATH  
Do you suffer from lower back pain, sciatica, 
rheumatism, arthritis, sports injury or muscle 
tension? If so, consult your local osteopath - Sarah 
Ingram D.O., M.I.C.O., G.Os.C. registered with the 
General Osteopathic Council (Osteopath's Act 
1993), Tel. 01865 864053. 
www.oxfordshireosteopath.co.uk 
 

JAMES JOLLY 
Garden clearance, maintenance, hedge cutting, 
tree surgery, fencing and patio cleaning. 
Tel. 01865 390740 
 
Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 
MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR - FYFIELD 
In pain or do you just require a general back 
check?  Chiropractic can help with back pain and 
sciatica, neck, shoulder and hip pain, headaches, 
migraines, sports injuries and rehabilitation and 
general well-being.   
13 Norwood Avenue, Southmoor OX135AD 
 07810 557639/tlay@espina.co.uk 
 
DAVIDSON-DECORATING 
Interior, and wallpapering. 
References available.  
Siobhan 07765780672 
davidsondecorating@gmail.com 
 

APT HARD LANDSCAPING  
Paving: Fencing :Stone walling: 
Brickwork :Turfing:General garden 
maintenance  
Andy:07887778784 
email:andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Freelance Hairdresser 
20 years experience. Contact Stella on 01865 
864687. mobile 07977 099975 
 

 

Appleton website is now 
www.appleton-eaton.org 
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ST LAURENCE APPLETON WITH BESSELSLEIGH 
CHURCH SERVICES 

 

April 2022 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Sunday 3

rd   
8.00 am  BCP Holy Communion 

PASSION SUNDAY 10.00 am  Communion Service & 
       creche and children’s groups  
 
Wednesday 6

th
  7.45 for 8 pm Monthly Prayer Meeting in Church 

 
 
Sunday 10

th     
10:00 am  Morning Service & 

PALM SUNDAY     creche and children’s groups  
      6.00 pm   Evensong 
 
 
Friday 15

th 
  10.00 am  All Age & Communion Service 

GOOD FRIDAY   
        
Sunday 17

th
 
  

8.00 am  BCP Holy Communion 
EASTER SUNDAY    10.00 am   All Age & Communion Service 
                           
    
Sunday 24

th     
10:00 am  Morning Service & 

       creche and children’s groups  
      6.00 pm   Evensong 
  

   
        
         
     

 
 

 
 

Who to Call: 
For enquiries about Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, Pastoral care, Holy Communion at home, Church 
buildings, please contact Rev’d Phil Parker, on 655867, or email him on 
rector@stlaurencechurchappleton.org 

Please consult our website www.stlaurenceappleton.org for up-to-date 
information. 

 
The Church building is open every day for private prayer.  

 

mailto:enquiries@stlaurencechurchappleton.org

